


The minor conditional use permit for eight pickle ball courts is five feet away from a
residential property line. A permit for this type of use has never been granted at this distance
in the City of Santa Rosa. This is setting precedent and we do not believe this useis consistent
with the general plan use designation for outdoor sports courts. The operating characteristic
of this project is not compatible with future land use in the vicinity. Future development of
this property would allow for multi-unit residential dwellings including two story units. The
mitigations would not address this.

The City of Santa Rosa noise test done on October 14, 2023, showed that the decibel rating
solely from the pickle ball playing exceeded code compliance. Also, the loudest decibel
rating to 71is where they propose no sound mitigations. The sound testing was also done
when the courts were wet, which changes the decibel ratings significantly.

The study of the acoustic sound barrier curtains in Walnut Creek has no bearing on the
project being proposed at the Flamingo. The ambient noise, the surrounding topography and
the actual distances between residential property and their pickle ball courts are guite
different.

The applicant has described the use of these courts as an informal, round robin, social kKind
of play used by members of the ciub and guests of the hotel. They have also stated there will
be no tournament play on these courts. Therefore, we are wondering why eight courts are
proposed instead of the original four courts that were played on. We propose four courts
instead of eight, and no out-of-town tournament play be permitted.

Proposed future additional outdoor lighting for the courts has already been rejected by the
City of Santa Rosa in 1991 as not being compatible with the surrounding residential
neighborhoods. The reasoning for the rejection has not since changed.

The hours proposed for pickle ball play need to be amended in that the term “dusk” or
“sunset” is 100 open ended, ambivatent and will be open to disagreements on both sides,
The tennis courts #1 and #2 were originalty oriented north to south. After the pool approval
was given the tennis courts were reoriented to run east and west without any approval or
mitigation by the Flamingo. This has resulted in thousands of tennis balls landing on our
property. Rapeated requests for removal of the layers of tennis balls and gone unanswered.
The 473 feet of acoustic eight-foot fencing was a mandated condition for the approvalfor past
Flamingo projects and this fencing has been in disrepair and can be considered dangerous
for the past eight years.

We contest the determination that granting this permit would not constitute a nuisance or be
injurious or detrimental to persons or property or improvements in the vicinity in which the
project is located. The noise component, and this is all about noise, has considerably
increased over the past two years between the loud amplified music and bar area, the pickle
ball play, and the amptified sounds from the events, front and back.






